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Dear Parents/Carers,  
 

Wellesley Park Coronation Colour Run - Wednesday 28th June 2023 
 

We would like to invite you to join us for our re-scheduled afternoon of celebratory fun to mark 
the Coronation of King Charles III. 
 
In order to help you with planning ahead for this day, I would like to share the following details 
with you: 
 
Things to remember please: 

❖ Please ensure that your child has a change of clothes ready for the colour run in the 

afternoon.  

❖ Please bring a picnic blanket and picnic lunch 

❖ Any hot meals already booked for Wednesday 28th June on ParentPay will be 

cancelled and there will be an option to order a school packed lunch instead if you 

wish to. Please do this by the end of day on Thursday 22nd June. Please do not 

forget to do this if you would like a packed lunch provided by the caterers. The deadline 

for all other lunch orders that week will remain the end of the day on Tuesday 20th June. 

❖ You will need to collect your child from their classroom door, for 12:15pm, in order for 

them to join you for their picnic lunch. If you are unable to attend yourself and you 

would like your child to sit with another family – then please let your child’s class 

teacher know. 

❖ If the weather is hot – please ensure that your child has a sun hat, sun cream is applied 

and a refillable water bottle.  

Please note: In order to ensure the safety and security of all pupils, no child will be 
able to leave school site.  
 

Timings for the Colour Run shared picnic lunch and Colour-Run:  

• 12:00pm End of KS2 Sports Day – children to return to class. Parents to find a picnic 

spot on the KS2 field. Main gates (next to Dukes) will be opened for KS1 parents to join 

for lunch and the colour run. Please arrive promptly as we will not be able to facilitate 

late entry.  

• 12:15pm - Gates will be closed.  

Visitors can then head to the back of the school and onto our main KS2 

playground, where the PTA will be selling an abundance of non-alcoholic 

beverages and a plethora of yummy cakes! 

• 12:15pm Whole school picnic lunch  

• 12:50pm Pupils will return to class to pack away lunch boxes, use toilets and change 

into colour run appropriate clothes.  

• 1.15pm Pupils and staff will assemble on the KS2 playground 



• 1.30pm – Welcome speech by Mrs Wilkins – Headteacher  

• 1.35pm – Whole school sing along  

• 1:45pm – Parents will be asked to move to the outside of the colour run track area (see 

diagram) whilst pupils will move to the inside field area - Red hash lines indicate parent 

areas: 

 
 

• 1.50pm the colour run will begin. Throughout the afternoon, photos will be taken and 

shared on our school website / school Facebook and newspaper and the usual 

permissions already given will be applied. However, if your child usually has ‘no 

permission’ for these kinds of photos but you would like them to be included for this 

special event, then please do let your child’s class teacher know. 

• Once all children have participated, there will be a ‘Parent / Carer Colour run – which 

you are all welcome to join in with! 

• 2.50pm all pupils and staff will gather again on the KS2 playground; Mrs Wilkins will then 

share a few words to close the event  

• At the end of the school day, children will return to their classrooms to collect their 

belongings and the usual end of day procedures will apply.  

You will be able to purchase drinks / cakes again at the end of the school day. The PTA 

has also kindly organised an ice-cream van to be on site for you to purchase lollies/ice-

creams.   

• 3.30pm The school gates will be closed to allow for the playground / field to be cleared.  

As always, these events can’t happen without lots of understanding, help and support. If you 
feel that whilst watching, you could be a ‘powder-thrower’ then please do let someone from 
our PTA know! We are rather short on volunteers to help out, at this point in time – 
especially with all of the setting up to organise / food and drinks to sell etc. ANY help would 
be so appreciated and valued by us all. 
 
See you all soon, 
 
Best wishes 
 
Mrs Wilkins  
Headteacher 

Red hash lines indicate 
parent areas 
Pupils will be seated in year 
groups along the inner-field 
area, where it says ‘DJ 
booth’ 


